保護者各位

暁星国際小学校 校長代行 田川 清

骨主の平和

皆様に悲しいお知らせをいたします。

昨年9月末から入院されていた田川茂校長先生、神父様が、昨日、7月12日正午過ぎに帰天されました。97歳 でした。

田川先生は、高齢になられてからも、頻繁に小学校に足を運ばれ、廊下をゆっくりと歩いておられました。そのそばには、いつも校長先生の手を握る子供たちの姿がありました。児童たちの目には、校長先生のそのようなお姿が目に焼き付いているものと思います。今後、児童および教職員が、天上の教会へと旅立って行かれた田川校長先生を追悼するための学校葬を執り行う所存です。詳細は、追ってお知らせいたします。

また、学校葬に先立つ葬儀につきましては、近親者のみで執り行う予定です。保護者の皆様におかれましては、 今後に予定しております「お別れの会」にご参列くださいますよう、ご案内申し上げます。

Dear Parents and Guardians

† Peace of the Lord

I would have to share some sad news with you all.

Fr. Dominic Shigeru Tagawa, our principal, who had been hospitalized since the end of September last year, passed away just after noon yesterday, July 12th, at the age of 97.

Even in his old age, Fr. Tagawa frequently visited our primary school building and walked slowly down the hallways. There were always children holding his hands nearby. We are sure that the children will always remember his presence in their hearts. We are planning to hold a school funeral together with the students and staff so as to commemorate Fr. Tagawa's departure to the heavenly church. Details will follow at a later time.

The funeral service will be held for those closely related to Fr. Tagawa only. We would like to ask all parents and guardians to attend the "Memorial" scheduled in the near future.

Sincerely,

Kiyoshi Tagawa

Deputy-principal

Gyosei International Primary School